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HAGEDORN AND J. C. KUNKEL; Cytotaxonomy of black flies (Simuliidae),
K. H. RoTHFELS; author, subject, cumulative indexes.—JEL

CONSUMER REPORT—TROPICS NETS

There is nothing as frustrating as observing much-needed specimens
flitting or flashing 15 ft above the ground, and having no way to get them.
Solution? The Tropics Net, available from a well-known entomological supply
house: 6 aluminum segments (each 2 ft long), and a large bag. A 4-ft per-
son, with a 2-ft reach can get specimens at 18 ft!

Don’t carry this net into the field without fixing it. Sections of the handle
are made with a threaded hole at each end, and then a threaded stud (5/16”
diam cup-point set-screw, taking a 5/32” allen-wrench) is put into 1 end.
Through a manufacturing miscalculation that wastes material and that has
gone uncorrected for some time, the studs are too long and “bottom” before
the shoulders of connected sections make contact. When the sections are
taken apart 1 will eventually “steal” the stud from the adjacent section
leaving its mate with no stud at all. Worse, when the net is swung, strain is
applied across the diameter of the studs; they bend. After paying $43, who
wants to finish the manufacture of a supposedly field-ready net? Kits should
cost less. The supplier should provide a file to shorten the studs, 2 nuts of
the correct size to jam together to remove stolen studs, and an allen-wrench
to put the studs back where they belong. JEL & HAL

NOTICE

BELTSVILLE AGRICULTURAL RESEARCH CENTER SYMPOSIUM
V, BIOLOGICAL CONTROL IN CROP PRODUCTION— Science and
Education Administration, Agricultural Research, Beltsville, MD 18-21 May
1980. Contact: E. M. DOUGHERTY, Chairman, Publicity Committee, BARC
Symposium V, Building 011A, Beltsville Agricultural Research Center-
West, Beltsville, MD 20705.
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LOST MEMBERS 1978-1979

Kathy Dennis Frank Sivik
Elliot Healy Edward Staffire
Oscar Kirsch T. L. Steepy
James Mackley Patricia Travis
Michael O’Toole Scott Yocom

The mailing addresses of these individuals are incorrect and their copies
of The Florida Entomologist have been returned. If any of you readers know
the whereabouts of these people, please tell them to send a “change of
address” notice to the Business Manager at the Florida Entomological
Society; P. O. Box 12425 University Station; Gainesville, FL 32604.



